
Walpole Cross Keys Primary School 

Newsletter - 8th February 2019 

Today we all stayed in our pyjamas/onesies to raise money for some local charities.  Thank you to 

everybody who donated, we will let you know the total raised in our next newsletter.  We would like 

to wish good luck to Keira, Evan, Archie, Harry, Ben and Sam who are taking part in tomorrow’s  

swimathon.   

 

Could we kindly remind all parents and carers that we are nut free school, please check all 

packed lunches to ensure they do not contain nuts.  Could we also take this opportunity to ask  

everybody for their support with site security by securely closing the main gate during school 

hours. 

 

Thank you to those who came along to our coffee and chat on Monday morning, we have sent a  

summary to all parents/carers to let you have feedback.  Please return the reply slip (regarding 

suitable times for future parent meetings) to the office no later than 15th February.   

 

As always, if you have any concerns please do speak with your class teacher in the first instance, 

they will endeavour to answer any queries and resolve any issues. 

 

Best Wishes, 

Ms J.Borley 

Executive Head  

Tel:  01553 828680     Email: office@walpolecrosskeys.norfolk.sch.uk 

Governors:  chairofgov@clenchwarton.norfolk.sch.uk 

www.walpolecrosskeysprimary.co.uk 

This week ...This week ...This week ...   

 On Monday four of our pupils attended 

an Able Writer Day at Howard Junior 

School.  During the day they learnt 

how to write creative stories with  

 author, Colin Parsons. 

 On Tuesday our Year 1/2 pupils went 

to Lynnsport to take part in the Active 

Kids Festival.   

Next week ...Next week ...Next week ...   
Monday 

Olly Day Road Safety Magic Show  

Year 3/4 Cadbury World Trip  

Archery Club (all Years) 

Tuesday 

Year 6 Transition Lesson (Music)  

Wednesday 

Lunchtime Storytime Club  

Football Club (Years 1-6) 

Thursday 

Phonics Club (Year 1/2) 

Friday  

Homework Celebration Assembly 

9:15am  

If you have any empty chocolate boxes and/or cereal boxes could you 

please bring them to school by Thursday 14th February.  Many thanks 



PE Kit 

 

Our school PE kit consists of black or blue shorts, a pale blue 

polo shirt and trainers or football boots.  Year 3 to 6 chil-

dren will need tracksuits and trainers for outdoor games and a football 

kit if appropriate. 

 

We will be sending a polite text reminder to any parents and carers whose 

children do not have the correct kit for PE. 

School Closures Due to Extreme Weather 

Please be assured that the school always makes every effort to 

open – whatever the weather!  However, should the worst hap-

pen and it became necessary to close, we would try to give as much notice 

as possible.  During bad weather, if necessary, we will communicate via 

text, Norfolk Schools Website or KLFM 96.7.  Also, Norfolk County Coun-

cil now offer the option for you to sign up to receive alerts by text mes-

sage or email whenever your school is closed.  To sign up for alerts or find 

out more, visit: www.norfolk.gov.uk/disruptions.  

Digital Image Consent 

We would like to make you aware that when the local 

press visit our school to take photos of children for a 

newspaper article it is likely their image appear on the paper’s 

social media.  If you do not wish your child to appear on any  

social media could you please visit the office to complete a new 

digital images consent form.  If you have already withdrawn 

consent for local press this will not affect you as your child 

would not be photographed. 



 Cadbury World (11/2 Year 3&4):  Children must be in school at 

7:00am.  They will need two pack ups (lunch and tea), healthy snacks and 

their water bottle.  Full school uniform (including school fleece/jumper, 

coats and sensible footwear) must be worn.  Due to a slight change to the  

 itinerary children should be back at 6:00pm for collection. 

 Dance Festival (29/3 All Years):  If your child is taking part in this festival 

please ensure all permission slips are returned to the school by Monday.  If the 

slip is not received then your child will not be taking part in rehearsals. 

 Digital Images Consent:  We still have a few of these outstanding please  

 return your form to school as soon as possible so that we can ensure our records  

 are accurate. 

A t t e n d a n c e 
 

w/c 4th February 2019:  

 Reception:   87% 

 Year 1:    81% 

 Year 2:    81% 

 Year 3:            93% 

 Year 4:           85% 

 Year 5:   96% 

 Year 6:           93% 

 

Congratulations 

Year 5 (96%) 

Awards 

This week’s stars are: 

Daniella (Yr1) and Daisy-Rae (Yr4)  

Behaviour certificates were awarded to: 

Zachary (Yr2) and Reece (Yr3) 

Our ‘Thank You’ winners so far 

are Brandon (Yr6) and Rihanna 

(Yr5) 

Well done everybody 

Mondays 3:15pm – 4:15pm 

Archery (all Years) 25th February to 1st April 2019 .   

For information and to book please see link below:   

https://sport.premier-education.com/children-families/search 

(please enter postcode PE34 4HD to search) 

Handwriting with Mrs Gower (all Years) 25th February to 1st 

April 2019 

£18 (6 weeks) 

Pay direct to Premier 

Sports 

 

Free 

Wednesdays 3:15pm – 4:15pm 
Football with Mr Loomes (Years 1 to 6)  

27th February to 3rd April 2019  

£3.50 per session or 

£21 for course 

Pay direct to Sam 

Thursdays 3:15pm – 4:15pm 

Phonics with Miss Calaby (Years 1 and 2)  

28th February to 4th April 2019  

Netball with Miss Saward (Years 3 to 6)  

28th February to 4th April 2019  

Free 

 

Free 

Clubs Spring Term 2 *letters to follow* 



Diary Dates 

*Please be aware that dates are for guidance only and are subject to change* 

Monday 11th February   Year 3/4 Trip to Cadbury World 

Olly Day Road Safety Magic Show  

Friday 15th February   Last day of school (end of Spring Term1) 

Homework Celebration Assembly 9:15am 

(parents/carers invited) 

Monday 25th February Back to school (Spring Term 2) 

Tuesday 26th February NSPCC Speak Out Stay Safe Assembly 

Monday 4th March Sally Beadle Assembly 

Tuesday 5th March Year 6 Transition Lesson (Music) 

Wednesday 6th March PTA Meeting 2:30pm 

*everybody welcome* 

Thursday 7th March World Book Day 

Tuesday 12th March NSPCC Workshop 

Friday 15th March  PTA Crafternoon *details to follow* 

Red Nose Day *details to follow* 

Year 6 BAE Assembly*letter to follow* Monday 18th March  

Bridget Jones Assembly  

Thursday 21st March   Year 3/4 ICT Computing Day  

(selected pupils) 

*letter to follow* 

SSP Dance Festival 

Parent Consultations *letter to follow* 

Tuesday 26th March Hi5 Netball (Yr 5/6) *letter to follow* 

Friday 29th March PTA Disco 3:30pm-5:00pm 

£2 tickets (available after half-term) 

Monday 1st April Bridget Jones Assembly 

Wednesday 3rd April Cluster Trigolf Tournament (Yr1-4) 

*letter to follow* 

Friday 5th April Last day of Spring Term 1 

Tuesday 23rd April Back to School—Spring Term 2 


